PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS September 2, 2025

The Board of Supervisors of Cerro Gordo County, Iowa, met in regular session pursuant to adjournment. Present: Chairman Chris Watts, Vice Chairman Casey Callanan, and various members of the public. Absent: Supervisor Carl Ginann

Chairman Watts convened the meeting at 10:00 a.m.

Callanan moved with Watts seconding, to approve today's agenda and minutes for the August 25, 2025. Motion passed unanimously. Motion passed.

Supervisor Ginapp joined the meeting via Teams at 10:00 a.m.

Public comment session was held.

Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to approve claims. Motion passed unanimously.

Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to approve the payroll register for period ending 08/23/2025. Motion passed unanimously.

County Auditor Adam Wedmore provided an update on Drainage District 31.

Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to acknowledge the Drainage Engineer approval for Phase 1 of Lakeside Acres Development. Motion passed unanimously.

Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to authorize the Chair to sign NIACOG Local Intergovernmental Review Consultation form for USDA Rural Development Housing Preservation Grant. Motion passed unanimously.

Assistant to the County Engineer Andy Swinton provided an update.

Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to approve the Final Payment Voucher for HMA Resurfacing Project LFM-S66(241)—7X-17 and authorize the Chair to sign. Motion passed unanimously.

Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to approve reports from the Environmental Health Service manager concerning Manure Management Plan Update for Christiansen Family Farms F-47 (site #59540) and Balsam Beef & Bacon (site #58052) and forward to the DNR. Motion passed unanimously.

Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to adjourn at 10:07 a.m. Motion passed unanimously.

Various tabulations, reports, correspondence and other documents that were presented at today's meeting are placed on file with the supplemental minutes.

Chairman Chris Watts
Board of Supervisors

ATTEST:

Bob Peshak, Deputy Auditor
Cerro Gordo County